Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION VI - WESTERN VISAYAS
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

October 19, 2022

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
NO.4 L 3 s.2022

To:

MONITORING THE RESULTS OF THE SIX-WEEK READING AND
NUMERACY INTERVENTION

OIC, Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
Curriculum Implementation Division
School Governance and Operations Division
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
School Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary and
Integrated Schools
All Concerned

In relation to Division Memorandum No. 300, s. 2022 titled
“Implementation of Six-Week Beginning Reading and Numeracy
Intervention”, this office through the Curriculum Implementation
Division (CID) shall conduct monitoring of the results of the intervention
from November to December 2022.

. This activity aims to:

a. monitor the results of the conduct of the intervention in schools;
b. gather feedback; and
c. provide technical assistance.

. The monitoring officials shall be composed of the Education Program

Supervisors and Public Schools District Supervisors headed by the Chief
Education Supervisor of CID, Dr. Segundina F. Dollete.

Division monitoring will be done unannounced.

As an alternative monitoring tool, schools are advised to administer the
Comprehensive Rapid Literacy Assessment (CRLA), the Enhanced
Regional Unified Numeracy Test (E-RUNT) and Philippine Informal
Reading Inventory (PHIL IRI) on October 24-25, 2022 for Grades 1-3 and
submit the result on October 28, 2022,
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c/o Dr. Merlie Rubio for CRLA and PHIL IRI Filipino and Mrs. Elenia P.
Baranda for E-RUNT.

6. It is expected that in the conduct of this activity, all involved must adhere
to minimum health and safety protocols set by the Inter-Agency Task Force
on the Management of Emerging Infectious Diseases (IATF) and the
Department of Health (DOH).

7. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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MIGUEL MA{¢ D. APOSIN EdD, CESOV
Schools Division Superintendent
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